MINUTES

JOINT CHAIRS MEETING
DATE:

February, 23, 2009 

TIME:

11:00 a.m.
PLACE:

500 N. Calvert Street

Baltimore, Maryland 21202

PRESENT:

Dr. Charles Maloy, Chairman (Surveyors 
                    

Board)

Diane Gordy (Certified Interior Designers Board)




Skip Harclerode (PE Board)



Diane Cho (Architects Board)




Mike Fisher (Board of Landscape Architects) 

OTHERS
PRESENT:

Harry Loleas (Deputy Commissioner, O&P)




Pam Edwards (Acting Executive Director, Design Boards, O&P)




Milena Trust (AG’s office)

Chairman Maloy called the meeting to order.

APPROVAL OF THE MINUTES

On motion duly made and seconded, the Minutes of the August 27, 2008 meeting were unanimously approved.

ELECTIONS


On motion duly made and seconded, Dr. Maloy was re-elected as a chair of the Joint Design Boards Chairs Group.
ISSUES DISCUSSED

1. Report of a meeting with Secretary Perez.  Dr. Maloy reported on his 
meeting with Secretary Perez that took place in the fall of 2008.   The chairman identified a number of issues that he discussed with the Secretary at that time, including, but not limited to: (a) Importance of having access to financial information relevant to the Design Boards cluster in view of its special fund status; (b) Administration of licensing examinations by a vendor and concerns regarding higher costs that may be associated with it; (c) Spending affordability as it applies to special fund boards; and (d) Training program for the members of the boards and commissions.

2.  
Financial Report.
 Mr. Loleas presented the Chairs with financial 

summaries and indicated that the O & P Division will be submitting the FY’11 budget in August, 2009.  Mr. Loleas stated that the process of building that budget will commence in June, 2009.  He stressed that between now and June is the appropriate time for the Design Cluster to request adjustments, if any, to the budget levels.   Dr. Maloy requested Mrs. Edwards to identify the significant dates associated with this process and place them on the boards’ agendas so that the boards would have an opportunity to discuss the budget and make relevant requests.
After a review and discussions, the chairs had an opportunity to ask Mr. Loleas a number of questions related to the summaries, and Mr. Loleas committed to producing a more user-friendly version of the summaries for the future discussions by the boards.  Mr. Loleas also reported that the professional societies wrote letters of support of the special fund status in an effort to preserve the fund’s surplus.

  3.
Technology Update.
  Mr. Loleas reported no updates on the database development project.  He attributed the lack of progress to at least two factors: (a) priority of a project associated with the electronic licensing of mortgage brokers; and (b) compliance issues by IBM with the State procurement regulations.  Mr. Loleas stated that he hopes to have the reinstatement application portion of the project to be completed by May, 2009.    
4.
Legislative Update.
Mr. Harclerode set forth three potential legislative issues:  (a) Certificate of Authorization; (b)
Continuing Professional Competency/Retired Status; and (c) Elimination of exclusively experiential path for licensure.  Chairs all agreed that the Certificate of Authorization legislative initiative may be of interest to all Boards.  Mr. Harclerode and Ms. Trust will work on the draft for the PE Board and keep the other boards apprised of the progress.


Ms. Gordy reported on the House Bill No. 1168 – Licensing for Interior Designers sponsored by Del Manno.  Mr. Gordy stated that the interior design industry and the board have the support of all design professions, except for architects.  Ms. Gordy also reported on the bill cross - filed in both legislative houses regarding the placement of mechanics liens for unpaid interior design services. 

5.
RFP Update.   Mr. Harclerode expressed a strong concern regarding a potential increase in the testing service fees associated with outsourcing of the exam administration.  Dr. Maloy seconded those concerns and expressed the boards’ discontent with the fact that the boards were not at all involved in the selection process.

6.
Next meeting date.
The chairs agreed to schedule their next meeting date for June 11, 2009 at 1:30 p.m.  

ADJOURN.
There being no further business, it was moved, seconded and unanimously approved to adjourn the meeting at 1:00 p.m.
______________  With Corrections

______________Without Corrections






___________________________






Dr. Charles E. Maloy, Chairman
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